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ARRINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Planning Meeting held at the Assembly Rooms on Monday 22nd October 2018
Present:
Councillors Mr A Desmond (Chairman) (AD), Mrs D Pearce (DP), Mrs A Taylor (AT), Mrs A Pearce (AP), Mr D Horsley (DH)

County Cllr Kindersley (SK)

Mrs S Walmesley (Clerk) with no  Members of the Public
	
	In the absence of Cllr Kaszak the meeting was chaired by Cllr Desmond
	


7.15 pm  PLANNING MEETING
	1.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr Kaszak

	

	2.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST TO ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

The Chairman declared a pecuniary interest under Item 4.1 as the property owner.

	

	3.
	OPEN FORUM
There were no members of the public in attendance.

	

	4.
	PLANNING APPLICATION

4.1 Planning Ref S/3164/18/FL

10 Hillside –Single storey extension and double garage
(Mr & Mrs Desmond)

Cllr Taylor took the Chair and invited Cllr Desmond to answer questions about his planning application. He then left the room while the application was discussed.

-Recommendation Support


	

	5.
	OTHER

5.1 Wimpole Multi Trail
The planning application had been approved at the South Cambridgeshire District Council Planning Committee meeting earlier in the month. Conditions included the requirement that a consultation be carried out on double yellow lines in Arrington to assist with the parking problem. Another condition was for free parking in the estate car park once the new facility had been built. 


	


7.20 pm PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

	1.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE, DECLARATIONS UNDER THE CODE OF CONDUCT AND REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS
Apologies were received from Cllr Kaszak

There were no interests declared.


	

	2.

	TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF

2.1 The Parish Council Meeting held on  17th September   2018   

On a Proposition by Cllr A Pearce, seconded by Cllr A Taylor, the minutes as circulated were taken as read and then approved a true record. They were then signed by the Chairman.


	

	3.


	MATTERS ARISING AND CARRIED FORWARD
A full agenda would be discussed at the November Parish Council meeting.
3.1 Skip for Village Garden
Cllr Pearce reported that they had investigated the removal of the garden rubbish but if a vehicle was taken into the garden at this time of year it would ruin the ground. An option was to wait until the Spring. Cllr D Pearce thought that this would be acceptable, if Cllr Pearce was happy, and would speak to the village garden contractor. The majority of the pile was not likely to be blown around.

3.2 Flooding

Cllr Kindersley was asked for an update on the flooding meeting. He reported that he was trying to make contact with the County Council Local Highway Officer, Simeon Carroll, to obtain an update.

Cllr A Pearce expressed concern over other areas of the village where there were obvious water leaks including one on her property. These areas were likely to become dangerous once the bad weather began. Cllr Kindersley was aware of one area relating to the car wash, and the adjoining land owner, which was being dealt with.


	-DP


	4.
	PUBLIC QUESTIONS ON AGENDA ITEMS AND FOR DISCUSSION AT FUTURE MEETINGS
There were no members of the public in attendance.


	

	5.
	FINANCES

5.1 To receive the financial statement and to approve the payment of bills

The invoices were available for checking. 

On a proposition by Cllr Desmond, seconded by Cllr A Pearce, the following payments as listed in the monthly financial report were approved:

TAMSIN STEPHENS

Village Garden mtce September  2018





£140.00

ARRINGTON ASSEMBLY ROOMS

Annual donation






           £1000.00

INFORMATION COMMISSIONER

Renewal of data protection registration





£  40.00

MRS S WALMESLEY

Clerks salary & expenses 1/7/18-30/9/18



             £714.19

HMRC

PAYE July -September 2018 
 





£158.40

TOTAL








           £2052.59

5.2 To agree donation towards village Christmas Celebration

The Clerk advised that the Parish Council had contributed £150 towards the celebration in 2017. Cllr D Pearce advised that this paid for the canapés. The event was well attended by residents and it was suggested a larger donation be made this time.  A discussion took place on the  catering arrangements for 2018. 
After further discussion and suggestions of amounts, it was proposed by Cllr Desmond that a maximum of £250 be contributed. This was agreed by four Councillors.

5.3 Solar Farm Contribution

The Clerk advised that she was chasing the solar farm payment for 2017/18. She had been made aware that the company had changed hands and had e-mailed on several occasions.  If the payment had not been received by the November meeting it was suggested that the payment be followed up legally. The Clerk would revisit the agreement.


	-Clerk

	6.
	COUNCILLORS ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND REQUIRING THE URGENT ATTENTION OF THE CLERK

6.1 Village Hall Parking

There had been some issues with parking in the Hardwicke Arms car park and Village Hall car park where it was suggested that signage be erected to identify the separate parking area. This would be an agenda for the next meeting where Parish Council support would be requested.
6.2 Diversion of Footpaths on Wimpole Estate

Cllr Taylor expressed her concern over notices seen on estate footpaths advising of diversions. These paths were in addition to those made known to the Parish Council earlier in the year. The consultation period had also passed. The Clerk agreed to contact the Wimpole Estate Manager and invite him to the next Parish Council meeting. She would also contact the County Council Definitive Maps Officer, James Stringer, and ask for a list of all diversion requests for paths on the estate.
6.3 Remembrance Sunday

The service this year would be held on Sunday 11th November. The Parish Council Chairman would be reminded.

	-Clerk

-Clerk

	7.
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING -19th November 2018 
	


There was no further business and the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.59 pm
Arrington Parish Council Planning/PC Meeting
Monday 22nd October  2018 

